

B.E.A.R. Bones

Sept. 11 - 15, 2017



	THIS WEEK AT ALBERT LACOMBE
MONDAY, SEPT. 11	 Assembly 8:45 a.m. Gr. 5 Antigen Teaching by Alberta Health Services 9:30 a.m.
TUESDAY, SEPT. 12	
WEDNESDAY, SEPT. 13	Welcome Back BBQ 5-6:30 p.m.School Council Meeting after Bbq - please join us!!
THURSDAY, SEPT. 14	
FRIDAY, SEPT. 15	 BEAR Wear Day Opening Celebration & Gr. 4 Bible Presentation 9:30 a.m. Terry Fox Run 1:15 p.m.
	UPCOMING
WEDNESDAY, SEPT. 20	PICTURE DAY!

Did you know...

we have 55 new students at Albert Lacombe this year. We would like to welcome all of our new school families and wish everyone a great school year!

Our Welcome Back BBQ is on Wednesday, September 13 @ 5:00 - 6:30 pm. Thank you to School Council and SEEALS for hosting this event as we celebrate our new school year together. Our BBQ will be hosted on our back tarmac with our first School Council meeting after the BBQ in our staff room. We'd love to see you there to help us plan for the upcoming school year!

During our first few days back our students have been busy getting into classroom routines, doing some team building activities and organizing their school supplies. Thank you all our of teachers, classroom assistants and front office staff for helping to start our year off with a bang! Extra thank you's to Mr. Rego and his caretaking team for making our school shiney and clean!

We would like to thank GSACRD maintenance crews for our fresh new upgrades over the summer. They installed new windows along our front office wall, new siding to replace the brick and levelled out the main entrance by extending our concrete pad with two new benches and a garbage bin. It was a great way to start our new school year!

Albert Lacombe Staff 2017 - 2018		
Charlene Kushniruk	Principal	
Duane Hayes	Vice-Principal	
Andrea Pukalo	Counsellor	
Leisa Michael	Learning Support Facilitation	
Melissa Florence	Pre-kindergarten - AM	
Rachel Virani	Kindergarten AM/PM	
Lindsey Pratt	1P	
Kelly Liusz Moser	Div I/II Support Teacher	
Kerrie Fedunyk	2F	
Cynthia Osicki/K-T Jacula	30J	
Corrine Mudryk	4M	
Caitlin Nobert	4N	
Leah Kres	5K	
Candace Leis	5/6L	
Brianne Tworek/Kimberly Kaplar	6TK	
Geoff Giacobbo	Sports Academy Facilitator	
Frank Esposito	Sports Academy	
Massimo Provenzano	Sports Academy - Health & Fitness	
Marc Loiselle	Sports Academy - Soccer	
Kimberly Kaplar	Sports Academy - Performing Arts	

Albert Lacombe Staff 2017 - 2018		
Carrie Sleno	Registered Occupational Therapist	
Tami Reimer	Registered Occupational Therapist	
Jocelyn Sigurdson	Office Support	
Lynette Casavant	Office Support	
Kelly Liusz Moser	Librarian	
Rhonda Armstrong	Educational Assistant	
Lynne Clayton Newton	Educational Assistant	
Heather Cummings	Educational Assistant	
Catherine Crothers	Educational Assistant	
Alison Giesbrecht	Educational Assistant	
Karen Webb	Educational Assistant	
John Rego	Custodian	

WANTED - Noon Hour Supervisor

We are looking for a noon hours supervisor for Fridays (12:15 - 1:15 pm) and who is also able to provide coverage when other noon hour assistants are absent.

The Noon Hour Assistant provides supervision and direction to students, and general assistance throughout the school.

Please contact Mrs. Kushniruk, Principal, if you are interested in further information or applying for the position.

SPECIFIC ACCOUNTABILITIES:

Supervises students in the lunchroom, hallways and playground.

Assists in the classroom, office or library as needed

Duties include: refilling ice bags and medical kits for accidents, preparing lunches for students without a lunch, monitoring playground and classroom activities during lunchtime.

Be able and dressed for all weather conditions for outdoor supervision



TERRY FOX DAY - LOONIE OR TOONIE DONATION Once again, Albert Lacombe School will be hosting the annual Terry Fox Run. NOTE: Date change: Our Terry Fox Run is changed to Friday, September 15 @ 1:15 pm. Donations are already being collected in each homeroom.

We invite our students to wear their BEAR Wear on this day as this is also our Opening Celebration @ 9:30 am. Parents and siblings are welcome to attend and help us all to celebrate our Grade 4 students receiving their Bibles.

PLEASE REVIEW THE FOLLOWING DOCUMENT

PARENT PARKING & EXIT/ENTRY PROCEDURES FOR 2017/18

As a school, we value our partnership with our parent community, as we endeavour to work collaboratively in order to create a safe and caring environment for our children. This includes creating a safe and caring journey to and from school as well as within our school day, for our students and families. The following information is in an effort to communicate expectations for our community regarding parking, pedestrian safety, entry and exit procedures, and security with our building.

Neighbourhood Courtesy

A reminder to all parents to be courteous with regards to our community neighbours. Please be mindful of driveways, sidewalks and congestion during our busy times. Bylaw officers regularly patrol the area and complaints will be directed to their office by community members.

Parking and Drop Off Zones

Our parking lot is for staff only. All visitors and parents are asked to park on the street. In order to ensure the safety of our children and to alleviate congestion and confrontation, it is essential that parents DO NOT drive into the parking lot to drop off or pick up their child. Please do not use the entrance driveway to turn your vehicle around. This causes unnecessary congestion and limited visibility that places our students at risk.

There is a drop-off zone located outside the main school doors. This zone can only accommodate three cars at a time. This area is for immediate drop off and pick up of students. Cars may not remain parked in this zone for any period of time.

A reminder that there are signs posted on either side of the crosswalk that indicate there should be no parking within 5 metres of the crosswalk. Encourage your children to use the designated crosswalk area to avoid jaywalking. Administration has been consulting our local city bylaw to help reinforce parking in this crosswalk area. Cars that are in violation of the posted signs may be ticketed.

We are strongly encouraging all families that routinely pick up their after school children to use a designated area away from these trouble zones to ensure the safe crossing and reduce risk to all students. We truly need everyone's cooperation and best effort to faithfully follow the recommendations. Please communicate this information with aunts, uncles, grandparents, spouses who may be dropping off or picking your child(ren).

Jaywalking/Safe Street Crossing

Please help us to model for all of our students safe street crossing behaviours. Please choose safety over convenience by accessing our school patrols at the lighted crosswalk. This is the only safe route for all students and adults to access our school. Please do not encourage your child to jaywalk between parked cars for everyone's safety. Modelling is key for our students!

Morning Entry/Afternoon Exit Procedures

Supervision at our school begins at 8:10 am. Our first bell rings at 8:25 am and students will enter the school through their designated doors at this time. At 8:27 am we have welcoming music in our school hallways that signals when a student is late. Students must report to our front office to receive a late slip prior to entering their classroom as attendance has already been completed at this time.

After school, all students will be dismissed through their designated doors. Students will walk around to the front of the building to meet parents for pickup. Please designate an area for pickup with your child so that your child knows where the meeting spot is.

Sports Academy Mornings (TUESDAY, WEDNESDAY, THURSDAY)

Sports Academy students may access the school through our main front doors on their dryland days. All Sports Academy students are asked to change and meet with their coach for the day in the small gym by 8:00 am. If students arrive early, they are to wait in the small gym where their coach will supervise them.

At the end of the day, all Sports Academy students will retrieve their sports equipment from the Sport Academy office. All Sports Academy students will exit the school using the Grade 6 door (near Ms. Leis' room). Students will walk to designated safe crosswalks to meet parents for pickup at south and west ends of school.

SCHOOL PROCEDURES FOR ALL PARENTS

Parents are a vital and welcome partner in our school community. We ask that you assist us in maintaining a safe school upon your arrival

Security and Visitors

Visitors are always welcome to Albert Lacombe School, but MUST report to the office to receive permission to be on the school property. All parents and visitors are required to sign in upon arrival and sign out when leaving. A Visitor/Volunteer

nametag must be visible at all times. Such procedures minimize disruptions and ensure a degree of safety for our children. Parents picking up their children from school are asked to report to the office, and their child will be called to the office at this time.

Parents/visitors that do not have a visible visitor tag, will be redirected back to the main office to ensure safety and security protocols have taken place. Persons who are unlawfully on the premises may be charged with trespassing under the Alberta School Act.

The main door is reserved for parents, teachers, staff and visitors. All students are to enter and exit through assigned entrances. With the exception of the main entrance, all outside doors leading into the building will be locked for most of the day to ensure maximum amount of security for your children. The boot room entrances will be opened for students in the morning, at recess and during the noon hour so that students have access to the building.

Arrangement Before/After School

(Playdates, pickup times and places)

Please arrange these with your child prior to the school day to avoid additional messages to our front office and interruption of class time.

Illness/Doctor's Appointments

If your child is sick, they will be waiting in our main office for pickup by parents. If you are picking your child up for an appointment, parents will come to the main office to sign out their child and we will call your child down to minimize class disruptions. Please remember to notify the office of all student absences.

Consulting With Your Child's Teacher

The staff of Albert Lacombe School feels that regular communication between home and school is important to student progress and supportive relationships. We encourage communication whenever concerns, questions or bouquets should be shared. Conferences with the teachers and administrators are welcomed at all times. We ask that you contact the teacher involved prior to visiting the school so that they can prepare a complete report. Teachers can be contacted through email, calling our main office or a note in your child's agenda.

Please keep the school informed of anything that may affect your child's education!

Our teachers often use their morning time prior to student's arrival to further plan and organize materials for the school day. Teachers also consult with one another and are assigned to school supervision in the morning.

Thank you for helping us by following our safety and security procedures during all times of the day. We welcome and appreciate feedback.

Please join us at our first School Council meeting on September 13 after the BBQ or contact Ms. Kushniruk, ckushniruk@gsacrd.ab.ca if you have suggestions to further enhance the safety at our school.



Albert Lacombe School Council Meeting

September 13, 2017 (7:00pm)

1. Call to order

Introductions: 5 minutes
 Prayer: (Natalie Monette) 5 minutes
 Approval of the Agenda (Members may request an item be added to the agenda at this time) 5.
 Review and Acceptance of minutes from the last meeting -Last Meeting was May 30th, 2017
 Business arising from previous minutes 6.1 School Ramp Update (Duane Hayes) 6.2 Welcome Back BBQ (Natalie Monette)

- 7. Reports 20 minutes
 - 7.1 Principal's Report (Charlene Kushniruk)
 - 7.2 School Trustee Report
 - 7.3 Teacher's Representative
 - 7.4 Compassionate Friends
- 8. New business
 - 8.1 Vote in School Council Executive for 2017/18 (Natalie Monette)
 - 8.2 School/Teacher Priority List for 2017/18(Natalie Monette & Charlene Kushniruk)8.2.1.1. Raz Kids subscription motion \$1,600
 - 8.3 School Spirit Days discussion (Natalie Monette)
- 9. Next meeting set date for October 2017
- 10. Meeting Adjournment

S.E.E.A.L.S Agenda

Society Enriching Education at Albert Lacombe School

Sept 13,2017

- 1. Call to order
- 2. Introductions
- 3. Approval of the Agenda (members may request an item be added at this time)
- 4. Review and Acceptance of minutes from the last meeting

Last meeting was May 30th, 2017

- **5.Old Business**
 - 1.1 Hot Lunch (Heather Haight)
 - 1.2 Hot Lunch Volunteers (Heather Haight)
 - 1.3 Halloween Dance (Heather Haight)
 - 1.4 AL Spirit Wear (Duane Hayes)
- 6.SEEALS Treasurer Report (Winnie Vanderheide)
- 7. New Business
 - 7.1 2017/2018 Fundraisers
 - 7.2 SEEALS Executive nominations and votes
- 8. Announcements and Correspondence
- 9. Next SEEALS meeting-set date for October 2017
- 10. Meeting Adjournment